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Message  

As we come to the end of  
another half term, it is good to 
reflect on the many achieve-
ments and activities that our 
young people have been  
involved in. The half term  
began with a new venture for 
the school. To help support our 
students pastorally, year 7 were 
taken on a residential team-
building visit to Castle-Head in 
the southern Lake District.  
Everyone had a great time and 
it is clear that the visit achieved 
its aims, as our year 7 students 
work so well together and have 
very positive relationships with 
their teachers.  

The Christmas fayre was  
another success and raised  
significant funds for our school. 
Thank you to all of those  
parents and students who sup-
ported the event. A special 
thank you to Helen Metcalf 
who chairs the Xaverianôs and 
whoôs hard work and organiza-
tion have helped to raise signif-
icant funds for your children in 
recent years. Helen will be 
stepping down from her role 
after Christmas and at the  

moment the Xaverianôs will not 
be able to continue. If you are 
willing to volunteer some time 
to help please contact Kerry 
Ann Spensley at school. 

Year 11 students have been 
working hard with their mock 
exams and they will have a 
taste of what it is like to receive 
their GCSE results with a mock 
results day on Friday 19  
December. We are hoping they 
can emulate the success of last 
yearôs students who achieved 
some of the most impressive 
results in the country. Our  
official figures show that the 
school is in the 6th percentile in 
terms of value added for stu-
dents, which is an amazing  
testament to the hard work of 
students and dedication of 
staff. 

At the end of this term we will 
be saying goodbye to several 
staff. Mr Waite will be moving 
to St Patrickôs, Thornaby for a 
significant promotion and I 
would like to thank him on 
your behalf for the unfailing 
support he has provided for 
your children, he will be greatly 
missed. We are also sad to be 
saying goodbye to Mr Dale our 
technician, who is taking up a 

full time post closer to home 
and Mrs Sheehan, one of our 
catering staff who is retiring. 
You will also be aware that Mrs 
Wenham has been unwell for 
the last year and she will also 
be retiring. We wish them all 
the best for the future. 

Finally, in a break from tradi-
tion, we held a Carol Service, 
rather than a Christmas concert 
on Friday 12 December. It was 
a wonderful evening and was a 
perfect way to prepare and  
reflect on the true meaning of 
Christmas. I hope that this can 
become a new tradition for the 
school.  

Thank you for your continued 
support for the school and I 
wish you all peace, joy and  
happiness this Christmas. 

Shoebox appeal  

Thank you to everyone who supported the Op-

eration Christmas Child appeal. Annually we 

repeat our support of this worthwhile cause 

and repeatedly students and families better the 

totals from the previous year. This time we 

managed to collect 106 boxes An impressive 

total.  

All of these gifts will go a little way to make less 

fortunate children enjoy Christmas and remind 

us of the giving nature of Christmas so thanks 

again. 
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School reopens on Tuesday 6th January 2015! 



Merits  

Well done to Nikitha Biji, the 

recipient of the merit trophy 

awarded for receiving the most 

merits in the half term running 

up to October.  

Jervaulx won the trophy for Key 

stage 3 and Elizabeth Morrison 

won the hamper (the name of 

students with 25+ merits are 

put into the trophy and a name 

is selected at random). Watch 

this space and check the notice-

board for this terms results! 

How happy are 

You?  

On Friday 21st November, all of 

our Year 10 students visited St. 

Maryôs Roman Catholic Cathe-

dral in Middlesbrough, at the 

invitation of Bishop Terence 

Drainey, to participate in a spe-

cial event to commemorate Na-

tional Youth Sunday.  

Our students joined Year 10  

students from across the  

Diocese to come together as a 

Christian family. The theme of 

the celebration was óHow happy 

are you? God doesnôt want you 

to fake it. Your guide to lasting 

happiness.ô 

Fr Paul Farrer from the Mid-

dlesbrough Diocesan Youth 

Mission Team led the Service. 

Bishop Terry talked about what 

made him happy, both person-

ally and in his role as Bishop. 

The Rise Theatre Company per-

formed a drama exploring how 

to achieve happiness. 

Well done to Natasha Aspden, 

Toni-Jay Brocklesby and  

Victor Kalkowski, who were 

quick to participate as volun-

teers in the drama to demon-

strate how working together as 

Christians of faith, using the 

tools of our faith community, 

can help us all to achieve suc-

cess and eternal happiness. 

Students met Andy Preston 

from Middlesbrough and Tees-

side Philanthropic Society, who 

discussed the Big Sleep Out, 

raising funds for the homeless 

and encouraging students to be 

whatever they want to be. Music 

was provided by Joe Hammill of 

óCattle and Caneô. Joe also 

shared his vocation. Exploring 

how his faith led him to happi-

ness despite family traumas. 

SFX students were great ambas-
sadors for our school communi-
ty with their respectful and po-
lite behaviour and that made 
Mrs Wainwright very happy! 
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ParentPay  

Thank you to all Parents who have to date signed up with Parent Pay (a secure 
electronic School payment system). Your cooperation has made a real difference in the school by 
reducing the handling of cash and improving financial security.If you have not already signed up, 
and still wish to do so, please contact the School Office who will assist you through the  
process please contact the Office 01748 823414. 

Music  

Congratulations to everyone 
who gave an outstanding per-
formance at the recent Carol 
Concert.  
 
We have also had examination 
successes with Alice Peat 
(Y10) and Alana Gibson (Y7). 
Alice achieved her Grade 5 on 
Viola, attaining a Merit with a 
mark of 121 and Alana her 
Grade 2 Piano  
with a mark of 137  
and a Distinction. 
 
Well done! 


